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We would like to identify the following areas of concern for 7 Kananook Avenue.

1. Proximity to the common side boundary

The proposed reduced setback and ‘squaring up’ of the first floor balcony causes concerns with perceived visual 
dominance, visual privacy and acoustic privacy. 

The proposed development will increase the visual dominance of the dwelling, with three storeys of 
development within 1m from the common side boundary and the single storey portion of our house. 

This adversely impacts the amenity of our dwelling and the development potential of our comparably 
undeveloped site. 

In addition, the ground floor works are in breach the building envelope control and take away from the 
articulation along the common side boundary.

2. Upper floor orientation changes

The existing splays appear to be responsive to the provisions of clauses C1.5 Visual Privacy and C1.7 Private 
Open Space of the DCP which prescribe that elevated areas of open space should be located/orientated to the 
front and rear of properties and designed to limit overlooking of adjoining dwellings. Notably, the configuration 
of the existing first floor deck reduces the usability of the parts of the deck that are in closest proximity to our 
property, with the more usable area located in closer proximity to the living room towards the centre of the 
site. 

This orientation is altered by the proposed reconfiguration of the deck, with the more usable space being the 
area immediately adjacent to the common boundary.

Whilst we appreciate the availability of views in the north-easterly direction, these views should not be to the 
detriment of our amenity or compromise our ability to develop our property in the future, particularly when the 
works are at odds with the provisions of the DCP. 

The proposed works to the upper floor balcony appear to be in breach of the following controls:

• C1.5 Visual Privacy 
• C1.8 Private Open Space
• D4.8 Building Envelope

3. The extent of the proposed works (and resulting impact to 7 Kananook Avenue) has been misrepresented

As shown in the Survey by C&A Surveyors that accompanies the application and the aerial image (which I have 
attached), the upper floor balcony has a splay at the northern corner and is set back further from the common 
side boundary compared to the level below. As such, the extent of the new works in immediate proximity to our 
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dwelling at 7 Kananook Avenue is misrepresented. 

The Existing First Floor Plan and the Demolition First Floor Plan incorrectly identify the footprint of the existing 
upper floor deck. 

As the Proposed First Floor Plan is superimposed on the Survey, the outline of the upper balcony is visible on 
the plans. The approximate outline of the existing first floor balcony is highlighted in green on the attached 
marked-up plan, with the area in yellow being the portion of the deck that we believe should be identified as 
proposed new works. This also translates to the elevations and sections which are also inconsistent in this 
regard. 

4. Water management

We note there are ongoing issues with water management at 9 Kananook Avenue and we are concerned that 
the existing proposal does not address these issues as well as water management after the development.

Regards

Greg Kaye & Kylie Crellin





 


